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Augustinian 
Augustus Lutheran Church  

An Historic Church for Today’s People 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
Christ is risen! 
 
Let me begin by thanking all the people who made our Easter Sunday, Dedication Sun-
day, and Youth Sunday the great celebrations that they have been to our congregation. 
The Muhlenberg Center has been dedicated, the improved lighting in the parking lot has 
been installed, and the ambient lighting at our historic Old Church is being prepared. We 
now turn our attention to the next Capital Campaign project, waterproofing the founda-
tion of the Parish House, which will begin in mid-summer 2018 after Vacation Bible School concludes. Thank 
you to all who supported the Capital Campaign with their prayers and their offerings of time, talent, and treas-
ure.  
 
There is still time to contribute to the Capital Campaign. We have received $699,000 so far. We expect to re-
ceive an additional $35,000 in outstanding pledges. After the waterproofing of the Parish House foundation is 
completed, there will still be additional items on the Capital Campaign Project list determined by the congre-
gation, such as replacing the wood shutters on the Brick Church. We will continue with Capital Campaign pro-
jects as long there is money available.  
 
On the Day of Pentecost, May 20, five (5) of our young people will affirm their faith at the 
10:30 AM service through the Rite of Confirmation: Jennifer Beattie, Cooper Demark, Bri-
anna Dubeck, Dylan Firth, and Daniel Reiser. Please include them in your prayers and sup-
port them by your presence at worship that day.  
 
On May 4-5, our Synod Assembly will meet to elect a new bishop for our synod. The chal-
lenges for the next bishop are formidable. Information provided for voting members of the 
synod assembly indicates that membership in the parishes across our synod has decreased by 32% since 2000. 
This decline has affected congregations of all sizes, all styles of worship, all styles of music, and all styles of 
clergy and lay leadership. The increasing secularization of American society has negatively impacted the Lu-
theran Church to an extent not experienced by previous generations of Lutherans in America. The synod has 
also conducted a capital campaign during roughly the same time period as our own parish capital campaign. 
The information the synod provided to voting members of the synod assembly estimates that it will receive 
only $638,000 of its $2,500,000 goal, less than Augustus has been able to raise for our own Capital Campaign. 
Please continue to pray for our synod and all those who have leadership roles during these challenging times.  
 
By comparison, Augustus is doing well in spite of significant challenges. Well done, thou good and faithful 
servants of God! Please continue to pray for us as we seek to proclaim the love of God in 
Jesus to our community and help our neighbors in need.  
 
May God the Father, who has brought you from death to life through the resurrection of 
Christ, fill you with great joy.  
 
Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Weleck 
 
P.S. See you at worship on Sunday.  
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Greetings from the organ bench!  Have you ever been curious about all the buttons and 
gadgets on our organ, and the wonderful sounds it makes?  Please mark Sunday, May 20 at 
4:00 pm on your calendar for a special concert.  We will celebrate the 10th anniversary of 
the installation of our Walker Technical company organ.  The concert will include a kid-
friendly demonstration of the organ, and selected children will be able to play the organ 
with me.  I suspect the adults in the audience will learn some new things, too!  After the demonstration, the 
children will go to Fellowship Hall for some fun organ activities, videos, and food, while the adults enjoy a 
concert showing off the many moods of our organ.  After the concert, the adults can enjoy some food (and 
retrieve any children they brought!).  A free-will offering will support the music program at Augus-
tus.  Bring your friends (and children and grandchildren) for this special event! 
 
See you in church!         Laurie Mueller       

From the Bench 

New Aerobic Rhythmics Classes!   
The next session of Aerobics classes held at Augustus begins on April 23rd! Classes run through June 15. All 
ages and abilities welcome! Free 1 week trial. 20% off for church members. Contact Aerobic Rhythmics at  

610-489-3180 or info@aerobicrhythmics.com. 

God’s Gifts to Us 
In Romans 12, Paul encourages us to use the different gifts that God has given us for the benefit of the church. 
The gifts he’s referring to are our God‑given talents. The family is where many children first recognize and 
use their gifts. The problem is that in our world certain gifts are prized while others are ignored or discour-
aged. God gives no unimportant talents. We need to focus on the gifts and talents that our children have, and 
encourage their use. 

We have the responsibility of helping our children recognize and value their abilities, whatever they are, and 
giving them opportunities to develop them. God gives us all abilities, and if they are valued within families, 
children will learn to use and develop these skills in spite of what others think. As we encourage and support 
the growth of our children’s talents, we strengthen the whole church! 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 

SENIOR YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
The Senior Youth Group would like to thank everyone who participated in our fund raisers this year.  We would 
not be able to do the things we do without your support.  The monies raised from our fund raising efforts are 
used for senior youth group activities and the yearend mission trip. 

The senior Youth Group meets on the 1st Wednesday of each month and the 3rd Sunday of each month.  Along 
with our monthly meetings, we also have a monthly activity for the youth.  Our year end youth activities will 
include paint ball and ball game.   

Lastly, while we travel to Camden, New York to do mission work each year, we understand that there is work 
to be done in our own community.  If you have a project that you need help with, please do not hesitate to ask 
the SYG to help.  Our rules are simple, if you purchase the materials, we’ll do the work to the best of our abili-
ties.  Contact us at youth@augustustrappe.org or gtwess@comcast.net.   

This year’s Mission Trip will take place from July 21st thru July 28th.  If you’re interested in participating in this 

year’s golf tournament, please contact one of the youth leaders. 

mailto:info@aerobicrhythmics.com
mailto:youth@augustustrappe.org
mailto:gtwess@comcast.net
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Coordinator of Faith Development 
As our program year winds down we’re looking forward to Vacation Bible School beginning 
June 26th at 9:00 a.m. (and hoping the weather will turn decidedly warmer soon!)  You can 
sign your child up using the registration form found in this newsletter.  Our theme is “Hero 
Central:  Discover Your Strength in God,” and we’ll learn that we are called to be God’s 
“superheroes,” carrying on Jesus’ work in the world as the Body of Christ.  We will also 
need plenty of adult and youth volunteers to make our VBS a success so please let me know 
if you can help for an hour, a morning, or all four mornings. 

We took a break from our regular schedule on April 8th and welcomed Pete Smith from Bear 
Creek Camp to our Sunday school.  Pete engaged us in some fun games and we sang songs 
that challenged some of us adults but the children had a great time.  Several Augustus chil-
dren will attend Bear Creek Camp this summer and I know it will be an exciting and enrich-

ing experience for them. 

On Easter Sunday, eleven of our young people took their first communion and on Pentecost Sunday, May 20th, 
we will celebrate with six eighth graders as they confirm the promises made for them by their parents at their 
baptism.  Joy! 

In Sunday school we’ve been hearing stories about the early church and we look forward to our special celebra-
tion of mothers (and fathers!) on Mother’s Day, May 13th.  Sunday school always runs from the Sunday after 
Labor Day until the Sunday before Memorial Day, so we don’t always get to celebrate Pentecost ON Pente-
cost—but this year, we do!  Pentecost falls on our last day of Sunday school, May 20th and we will celebrate 
the birthday of the church as well as the end of another great year in Sunday school! 

Sonya Sowards 
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As you do your spring cleaning please set aside any unwanted 

clothing. The Social Ministry Committee will be holding a cloth-
ing drive from May 13 to May 27.  

Thanks! 



Geranium Sunday 
Flowers can now be ordered for Pentecost! 

All members of the Congregation are invited to order Geranium Plants as a memorial to or in honor of Loved 
Ones/Friends to decorate the Church Sanctuary in celebration of Pentecost, May 20, 2018. The Women of ELCA 
will take responsibility for their planting on church grounds. The Geranium project has always been a huge success. 
Please include payment with your order. 

Make Checks payable to: AUGUSTUS FLOWER FUND 

Last day to order is May 6, 2018 

Mail to: Karen Lachenmayer Phone: 610-287-2827   
 412 Dartmoor Road E-Mail: kal412@comcast.net 
 Schwenksville, PA 19473 
  

GERANIUM ORDER FORM 
Name:      

Red Geraniums Only 
Quantity   $5.00 each Total: 

________   _________ ________ 
 
I would like the bulletin acknowledgement to read: 

 ______________________       

 ______________________       

_______________________________________       

The Never-Ending Celebration 
Have you ever had so much fun doing something that you wished the day would never end? Maybe you had a 
wonderful birthday celebration, or you had fun singing songs around a toasty campfire. Wouldn’t it be great if 
times like these could last longer? Celebrations can last a long time, and that’s exactly what happens at Easter. 
Easter is so important that it lasts longer than one day. In fact, it lasts fifty days! There are seven Sundays in 
those fifty days. If you look around your church during the seven Sundays of Easter you will see and hear 
things that tell you the celebration is still happening. 

Easter music is different from Lenten music. We sing loud, joyful songs about Jesus’ resurrection. You may 
see lots of flowers. If your church has a big candle near the baptismal font—the place where people are bap-
tized—that candle is lighted. In fact, candles are always lighted at special times. The big candle by the font is 
called the paschal candle, and it’s different from all the candles in church. It’s lighted during the Easter season 
and for baptisms and funerals. When this candle is lighted it is a reminder that 
nothing can stop Jesus’ love for us—not even death! In church the Easter cele-
bration lasts all the way until Pentecost, the day the Holy Spirit visited Jesus’ 
friends. But a little bit of Easter is always with us, every day of our lives. 
That’s how important Easter is! 
 
From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 
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mailto:kal412@comcast.net
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Knitting ‘n Crochet Group 
We will meet the second Monday of the month starting May 14th from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm.  The group is 
open to all skill levels. All are welcome.  

 Don’t know how to knit or crochet?  We can teach you. 

 You can knit but can’t figure out how to add that crocheted border?  We can show you.  

 You love to knit/crochet but how many afghans do you need?  We have service projects 
you can work on using donated yarns.   

 You are currently working on a project? Please attend and bring it with you. 

Enter through the Muhlenberg Center and take the steps or elevator down to basement. Turn 
right and then turn left at the first hall.  The meeting room is at the end of the hall on the left 
( Room 20). 

Want more info about the Golf Outing?  
Contact Gary Wessner at  gtwess@comcast.net.  

mailto:gtwess@comcast.net
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2018 Stewardship Campaign Update 

  Commitment Cards Dollar Amount 

Total Possible 272 $235,000 

Received as of 3/12/18 102 $152,129 

Amount Outstanding 170 $82,871 

If you have not yet returned your Commitment Card for 2018, please return the 
completed card as soon as possible. A copy of the 2018 Commitment Card can be 
downloaded from the parish web site, www.augustustrappe.org, under "About Us". 

http://www.augustustrappe.org


Altar Servers:  Acolyte  Crucifer Torch Bearers 

May 6 Kevin Dubeck Brianna Dubeck Ethan DePaul and Thomas Lyaro 

May 13 Shayna King Ashley Tighe Sam Dogonniuck and Dylan Firth 

May 20 Kevin Dubeck Casey Demark Aaron Crothers and Griffin Crothers 

May 27    

Readers 8:00 am 10:30 am Lector 10:30 am Prayers 

May 6 Mildred Stuffle Dylan Funk Ethan DePaul 

May 13 Mike Van Blaricum Jim Lorah Jonathan Mueller 

May 20 Sandy Trauger John Kochel Jim Lorah 

May 27 Jeff Stuffle Jennifer Wentworth Alan Shunk 

Communion Assistants 8:00 am:  Debra Augustine  

May 6 John Kochel and David Schweitzer  

May 13 Janice Reiff and Sonya Sowards  

May 20 Pr. Kochenderfer & Pr. Weleck  

May 27 Jeannie Funk and Gary Wessner  

Ushers 8:00 am: Early Usher Team  

May Dick Allebach, Chris Dogonniuck, Dennis Ludwig and Chili Lyaro 

Offering Tabulation   

Altar Guild 8:00 am: Sally Sweeney 10:30 am: Mike Van Blaricum    

MAY Worship Assistants 

May Birthdays 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 3 4 5 

  Janet Lauman  Brittany Cornish  
John Niskala 

 Amanda Christy  
Barbara Cornish  
Jonathan Price 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
Kevin Millheim Michael Stokes  Alexa King  

Linda Romano 
Pamela Kunasz Ben Dogonniuck  

Nancy Ehret  
Gary Halteman  
Devyn Parker 

 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
Dawn Schmitt Emma Raupp Dylan Funk  

Walter Mills 
Daniel Garton  
Garrett Halteman 

William O’Boyle Eilene Althouse  
Sam Gabel  
Faye Jenkins  
Dianne Scelza 

Lindsey Allebach  
Jeffrey Althouse  
Tyler Schwirian 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
Colby Davis Denise Althouse Peyton Shaffer  

R. Walter Slauch 
Dennis DeWane III  
Scott Halteman 

Cooper Demark Jaime Nelson  
Mya Schiller  
Riley Smith 

Dylan Crothers  
Lucy Olsen  
Charlie Richvalsky  
Ryan Sellman 

27 28 29 30 31   

 Jennifer Kuklentz  
Riley Schmidt 

 Anita Halteman  
Dustin Keim 

James DeNucci   

A Gentle Reminder 
The generations of faithful Lutherans that have gone before us have left us a great legacy at Augustus Lu-
theran Church. Please do your part to keep our buildings neat, clean, and presentable to the many friends 

and visitors we welcome throughout each week of the year.  
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Muhlenberg Center Dedication  

April 15, 2018 
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MAY 2018       
 

A Very Special Note Of Thanks: 
 
We would like to extend our deepest gratitude for everyone’s support and dedicated hard work for Augustus’ 
Women/ELCA sponsored 14th annual combined Spring Turkey Dinner/Craft and Vendor Fair.  The support of 
the entire congregation is essential, not only for the success of this event, but also for the unity of the congre-
gation as a whole.  To those people who gave of their time and talents to help (especially our chairpeople who 
kept the operations running smoothly and efficiently), to those people who came out to enjoy the dinner/craft 
& vendor fair, to those people who supplied baked goods, to those people who supported the silent auction, 
and to those people who gave monetary gifts, we would like to extend a special heartfelt thank you.  No gift 
went unnoticed and all gifts contribute to supporting our mission work in Tanzania.  We also would like to ex-
tend an unprecedented note of thanks to the local community businesses who have supplied us with the re-
sources necessary to make this fundraiser possible.  A special thank you to Imperial’s Catering for their contin-
ual support and the use of their equipment, to Risher Van Horn for supplying the beautiful flowers, to Thrivent 
Financial for seed money, and to Phoenixville Federal Bank & Trust and to Giant Foods for their generous 
monetary donations. We would also like thank the local businesses who contributed items to our silent auction 
(Arnold’s Family Fun Center Oaks, Captain Chucky’s Trappe, Copperfield Inn at Lakeside Limerick, Creative 
Hair Designs Hatboro, Dairy Queen Trappe, DaVinci’s Pub Collegeville, Hand & Stone Massage & Facial Spa 
Royersford, Home Depot Pottstown, Jungle Wonder Family Fun Center Royersford, Kids First Swim School 
Royersford, Limerick Bowling Limerick, Limerick Diner Limerick, Movie Tavern Collegeville,  Philadelphia 
Rock Gym Oaks, P.J. Whelihan’s Oaks, Sky Zone Trampoline Park Oaks, Texas Road House Royersford, 
Tom’s Pet Store Trooper, Trappe Tavern Trappe, Waltz Golf Farm Limerick) and to Boy Scout Troop 87 for 
all their help. Please show your appreciation by supporting these local establishments.   Fun, fellowship, and 
hard work were shared by all.  The proceeds from this event will benefit mission work in Tanzania: our Mis-
sionaries Dr. Stephen & Jodi Lynn Swanson, the Irente Children’s Home, and the Sebastian Kolowa Memorial 
University.  Thanks again to all who participated. 
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http://www.welcatg.org/
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